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September lst to October 15th, 1966.

The student assistants left the field early in September. Messrs.
Redpath and Watson visited our project in the Cariboo and our laboratory-
office in early September.

In mid-September, Dick Janes, Colin Campbell, Nick Wychopen and I
converged on the Peach Lake area east of Lac La Hache, British Columbia.
We made traverses to map the rock types and rock alteration and to col-
lect geochemical samples in all small drainages. The mapping delimited
the area of interest in the claim groups. But the geochemical samples
yielded further anomalies in forested areas of little outcrop and we had
to stake additional claims.

We dug and blasted a trench on the main showing to get a better pic-
ture of the mineralization and we took soil samples in the vicinity of the
showing.,

We re-visited the Cariboo Bell property and believe that our chalco-
pyrite showing compares favourably with the exposures in the trenches at
Cariboo Bell. The rock at Cariboo Bell may be more fractured and is high-
ly oxidized compared to the rock at Peach Lake but the rock types and al-
teration at both properties are the same.

Mr. Nick Wychopen and another man will return to the Peach Lake
claims next week to pick a route for an access road and to do some
soil sampling. We plan to do some bulldozer stripping at the begin-
ning of November.
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. R. Woodcock

October 12th, 1966
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